

Wednesday 7th December, 2016

Week 9 Term 4

Dear Families,

As we draw near to the end of the term it is a great time to reflect on the year that was 2016. There have been many great events this year organised by our fabulous staff, students or the hard working P&C. There has also been some difficult times for members of our school community and it has been wonderful to see the way our community bands together to support each other. What a great place we live and work in! Thank you to everyone including our students who help make this school a great place.

I am very excited to announce that Bunnings Kotara has offered vouchers and paint to help support Miss Duncan, Mrs Cooper and the Sensory Garden Team with their sensory garden. We can't wait to see the final product. Thank you Bunnings!

Just a reminder that school will run as normal tomorrow and the Presentation Assembly will continue as scheduled. We look forward to seeing everyone there to celebrate the great successes of our wonderful students. The P&C will be drawing the Christmas raffle so remember to get your tickets in prior to the event to go in the draw to win some great prizes. Our Year 6 students will also be having a cake stall to raise money for the school. A big thank you to the P&C who have donated 50 Muffin Break muffins for the occasion. Remember to bring your gold coin for a great morning tea snack. If you wish to take your child home after the event please sign them out with their class teacher.

Our canteen will also be closed tomorrow and will reopen on Friday as normal. Next week the canteen will be open but only for over the counter sales. There will be no lunch orders next week.

Last night I visited Cardiff High School for their 2016 Music Night. It was fabulous to see the great talent of our Rock Band accompanied by Mr Mathews. Mrs Swadling and I were so proud! It was also wonderful to see our past students up on stage performing, what a great event!

Today we celebrated our volunteers with a morning tea on our verandah. It was wonderful to see you all and a big thank you to all our volunteers who have helped throughout the year. Another big thank you to Annette Cousins for donating the beautiful tea service for the occasion.

Don't forget Party Days are next week. The due date for all notes and money for 3-6 Party Days has passed. K-2 is due this Friday. Unfortunately we can not accept notes and payment after this date due to final numbers for buses and risk assessments.

Have a great week!

Jennie Samuels Relieving Principal

#### DATES TO REMEMBER

#### **Thursday 8th December**

Presentation Day—9.30am

#### **NO CANTEEN TODAY**

#### Friday 9th December

Aboriginal Yarning Breakfast

#### Friday 9th December

Year 6 Fundraising Fun Day

#### Monday 12th Dec

Yr 5/6 Party Day—Splash Zone

#### Tuesday 13th Dec

Yr 6 Farewell

#### Wednesday 14th Dec

Yr 3/4 Party Day—Warners Bay
Super Strike

#### Wednesday 14th Dec

Yr K/2 Party Day—Glendale Movies

#### Thursday 15th Dec

Principals Lunch—11.15 am

#### Friday 16th December

Last day of Term 4 for Students

Mugs Cup—Students vs Staff

Year 6 Students Clap Out—3pm



#### **GOAL BALL KNOCK OUT**

Last Thursday, 7 students travelled to Sydney Olympic Park to represent our school in the NSW Goalball Knockout Competition.

Although the team did not make it to the Grand Final, our students showed high level skills in Goalball which is a game for people with an vision impairment.

Congratulations on your amazing efforts and sportsmanship. We were very proud of you all!



Our Year 6 students attended an Orientation Day at Cardiff High School yesterday where they joined other students from the area who will be attending the school in Year 7, 2017. We wish all of our students well.

#### LIBRARY BORROWING

Borrowing from the School Library has now ceased. Could you please ensure your child/children return all books as soon as possible.

Thankyou

#### **OOSH Parents**

If your child normally attends OOSH and you decide to pick them up from school please let the OOSH and the school office know.

#### **Kinder Enrolments 2017**

If you have a child or know of a child who will be starting school next year please contact the school office on 4943 4898.

#### **CANTEEN ROSTER**

Thursday 8th Dec

CLOSED

Friday 9th Dec

T. Clark/c. Redpath

Monday 12th Dec

T. Clark

Tuesday 13th Dec

T. Clark

Wednesday 14th Dec

T. Clark

#### **CANTEEN NEWS**

The Canteen will be **CLOSED** on the School's **Presentation Day Thursday, 8th December, 2016. Please Note**:

During <u>the last week of Term</u> students will be able to purchase items:

#### **OVER THE COUNTER SALES ONLY**

## There will be NO LUNCH ORDERS taken at all during this week.

I would like to personally thank the volunteers who have helped in the Canteen for their time and efforts throughout the year and look forward to working with you all again next year with a few new faces joining

new faces joining

Terri Clark Canteen Manager



#### YARNING BREAKFAST

A reminder that this Friday 9th December, from 7.45am —8.30am, families of our Aboriginal students have been invited to join us for Breakfast outside the school hall. We look forward to seeing you there.

#### CARDIFF BUSY BEE PRE-SCHOOL CURRENTLY ENROLLING FOR 2017

Cardiff Busy Bee Pre-School is a family owned business, providing a happy, safe, caring environment and giving high quality care to children aged 3 to 6. The pre-school program is overseen by an Early Childhood Teacher and promotes school readiness. The pre-school is currently taking enrolments for 2017 and families are welcome-to contact the pre-school on 49547985 to arrange inspection and meet the friendly, experienced staff.

THE CENTRE OPENING HOURS ARE 8.00 AM TO 5.00 PM.



# Fantastic School Holiday Writing Workshops in Newcastle NOW ENROLLING

Thurs 5 January (10am-1pm) Funny Fables 6-12yo. Ed Wright

Tues 10 Jan (10am-1pm) Beastly Tales 6-11 yo. Ed Wright

Wed 11 Jan (10am-1pm) The Magic Door 8-14yo. Jess Black

Tues 17 Jan (10am-1pm) The Call to Adventure 7-13yo. Jess Black

Wed 18 Jan (10am-1pm) Selective Schools Test Preparation. Ed Wright

Cost \$80 each; \$140 for two (bring a friend)
Early bird before December 24
\$65 each or \$120 for two
For information and enrolments
www.creativewordshop.com.au
info@creativewordshop.com.au
or phone Ed 0408788765



Jason Allen Sales Agent 0458 561 856







CHURCHILL'S COURT 

**FLOORING CENTRE** 

#### Say NO MORE to Bullying.

Tae Kwon Do will teach you how to deal with Bully's You will develop confidence, self control and respect

Challenge yourself this year. Come along and join one of our friendly classes with

SOUTHERN CROSS TAE KWON DO ACADEMY For Men Women & Children
(From 5 yrs +)

Thomas Street Mon: 5.30 – 6.30pm

THE JUNCTION

182 Union & Kenrick S Tue: 5.45 – 6.45pm

ane Hall 96 Ocean Street Tues: 5.30 – 6.30pm

LAMBTON —htmn High School Young Rd Thurs: 5.45 – 6.45pm

DUDLEY

WALLSEND Cor Minmi & Macq Wed: 5.30 – 6.30p



Scan the QR code and check

4934 2806 or 0403 799 981 www.southerncrosstkd.com.au

These advertisers support us, please support them.

### E GRACIE



Gracie Jiu-Jitsu Grappling Self Defence Mixed Martial Arts Adults And Kids

Contact Angela Gracie at: www.gracie.com.au

04 38270342



Mon-Fri: 8am-6pm Sat: 8am-12pm

Phone: (02) 4954 7055

www.cardiffvethospital.com.au

Like us on faceboo



Gail Melluish - B.V.Sc. Andrew Cornwell - B.V.Sc.

26c Harrison Street, Cardiff NSW

#### Bula Street, Charlestown www.charlestownnetball.com.au

Charlestown Netball Association

Come and play Netball, all ages

from 7 years to Seniors.

Umpire, Coach or Manage a team.

Call me on 0408 689 150 and I will show you

how to have fun, get fit and meet new friends.

#### MORE THAN MEETS THE EYE

#### Programs from 18mths - Adults Start Here - Go Anywhere

Gymnastics is a varied and diverse sport. The Hunter Sports Centre offers Many programs for all ages, from the very young to

**Hunter Sports Centre** 

oung at heart. Programs available are

Kindergyro - 18 milis - Syears Austor Cym, Gym Star, Gym Fun - 4 - 12 years Acro Fun, Teen Gym, Adult Gyne - 9 years plus Trampoline - Tyears plus elopment programs and MAG Competition

The Hunter Sports Centre also offers

Gymnastics Birthday Parties The Fun Starts in the Gyra

Vacation Care Fully approved for CCR & CCB all meals included

School Holiday Programs & Clinics For further information visit www.hsc.org.zu

rts -Centre HunterSpo

#### 4TH GENERATION BUTCHERS



TIM & CHRIS 62 DRCHARDTOWN RD NEW LAMBTON, NSW 2305 (02) 4957 2445

259 LAMBTON RO NEW LAMBTON, NSW 2305 (D2) 4957 1617

34B, Kelton Street, CARDIFF, NSW 2285

©02 4954 6888



#### Cardiff Dental

Your Family Dentists

Care \* Emergency care \* Laughing gas \* Fissure soals FOR KIDS

#### Debonair Hair Care

Monday closed, Tue-Fri gam -spm, Tuesday nights open late & Saturday gam-Ipm



Open 7 days

 Professional Advice - Free Local Delivery Weekdays 8:30am to 7pm · Webster Packs - Diabetes Australia - Baby Nurse Saturdays 8:30am to 5pm - Free 15min Meds Checks - \$25 Medical Certificates

2/50 Harrison St, Cardiff

Need a printer that understands your marketing goals?

Call our Design & Print Consultant to help bring your ideas to life.

1800 245 077

art@austnews.com.au







(02) 49 51 4522 www.tozerair.com.au